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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at the Curtis Mott Hall at SUNY Cobleskill College  

February 23rd, 2006 

-Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen-

*Attendance is needed from each club 

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 with 20 people in attendance.  Some of the emails for last month's newsletter didn't show the attachment.  Make sure that you send a reply if you don't receive the newsletter with attachments.  The newsletter is e-mailed out to about 135 people and sent out by U.S. Mail to 140 Sportspersons.  This newsletter is also mailed out to the Schoharie County Clerk to be distributed to all town Supervisors along with it being sent to several of our Legislators in the Senate and the Assembly.  The treasure's report was given by Mike Zeh.  A motion was made and passed to accept.  Gerald Hamm talked about the historical book which will have a brief description about all the local sporting clubs (past & present).  He's trying to put this together from years past information for Schoharie County, and the 100th anniversary of the SCCA.  He is gathering the lists of past officers from the different clubs. We are planning on printing over 1000 copies to hand out at the fair and to give to members of the different clubs.  Bill Nelson has volunteered to deliver a copy to all the Public schools and Public libraries within the county.  At this time Gerald is selling advertisement space to local businesses to help pay for most of the cost of the printing and copying.

There was a poor turn out for the ice fishing due the date changes, the cold temperatures and windy weather. There were 5 kids and 30 adults competing in the tournament at Franklin Fly.  Youth winners included Nicole Hauboeger, Danny Struck, Brian Wilcox, Joshua Wilcox and Griffen Standhart.  All of them received trophies for catching fish. The trophies were purchased from a local dealer here in the county.  Our construction labor's Union, Local 157 from Schenectady donated $200 to help cover the cost of the derby and prizes.  Also making donation were Off the Beaten Path Bait Shop in Warnerville and the Cobleskill Wal-Mart Store.  Thank you all. 

   We will be raffling off another canoe at the Cobleskill Sunshine Fair.  This year the canoe will be an Old Town, 16 foot in length, maroon colored.   Senator Seward is also donating a $200 gift certificate as one of the prizes.  A second canoe was also purchased and will be used for next year's raffle.  John Warner's Sporting Shop on Rt. 30 between Blenheim and Gilboa, should be given the credit for locating the two canoes, which are being sold to us for dealer cost.  Thank you John!!!!

Ray talked about creating a button for 100th anniversary. The clubs wants them for the people who come to the meeting and the members. Ray is going to come up with a design and place to find them to make them up. Gerald Hamm made a motion to have buttons created for members and people who attend the meetings.

Frank Lauricella, our local Encon Supervisor gave a brief report on a couple of issues.  Last hunting season was the safest hunting season for the State on record.  There were two incidents in Region 4. There was no safety issues for the counties, which had a regulation changes for the use of riles.  The DEC did make several arrests for the misuse of Deer Management Unit tags. There were over 30 deer taken which were tagged with tags from different DMU areas.  The Upper Management of NYS DEC is looking at going back to a 3 Officers county instead of having only the 2 ENCON officers.  DMU units 4f, 4g, 4h are in the process of possibly getting a bear season.  There is going to be a 45-day public comment period to the NYS DEC.  DEC has banded 58 gobblers and 84 hens in region 4 for a program funded by the NWTF.  Empire Sport Outdoors TV is broadcasted Saturday nights at 7:30 on Fox, available through Time Warner Cable.

SCCA Association Dues:  Association $30 Dues are now due for 2006.  Several associate membership dues are also past due.  Individual Memberships are $10.00.  Please send to SCCA, P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035.  I have currently updating my records and will try to send out post cards to members who are in the rear.

Fish & Wildlife Management Board: Meeting was held on the 22nd of February.  CFAB will be hoisting a pig roast on the 6th of August.  Will get the location in the next newsletter.  Open Space just had a meeting and stated no new acquisitions in Region 4.  DEC stated that possibly next year Ice Fishing would be allowed on Colgate Lake. 

Dick Henry gave the deer harvest numbers for the 2005 season.  Buck take for region 4 was 11,392 and the doe take was 9,420.  The harvest numbers are the lowest for bucks since the year 1978 and for does since the year 1979.  Total harvest for the state was 180,200 down 14 % from last year.  The antlerless pilot program in DMU areas 3C & 3J seem to be successful.  About 70% of the yearling bucks were protected.

Dave McClean, Chairman of FWMB, Region 4, would like to see a refresher course Hunters Safety for middle aged hunters because this is the group of hunters who seem to have the most accidents.  A vote was taken at the January SCCA meeting with 38 people intendances and there was only one person in favor of this refresher course.  

Mike Zeh has picked up 500 signs (Hunting with Written Permission Only), paid for by Habitat Stamp sales.  These will be made available at the next FWMB meeting.  These signs are to be used to foster cooperation between landowners and sportsmen/sportswomen.  These access “poster” signs do constitute a legal posted sign. At the Executive Board meeting the Conservation Law (Section 11-0501) which covers the responsibilities of the Fish and Wildlife Management Board’s practices and cooperative programs was discussed.  A copy of this law will be included in the minutes of the meeting of 02/27/06.  A copy will also be sent to Pete Innes, Regional Supervisor for Region 4.  The Spring meeting will be held in Albany on March 30, 31 & April 1st   at the Clarion Hotel off Evert Rd exit 5 on Route 90.  The next region 4 FWMB meeting will be April 26th.  
Antler Restriction Pilot Program:  At the January Meeting we had two guests, Dick Henry & Jeff Peil from NYS DEC:  They did a good job educating the local sportsmen & sportswomen on a pilot program for an antler restriction deer harvest program.  They gave us a brief history on the management of Whitetail deer in New York State over the past couple of centuries.  During the 1800’s there was no restrictions.  Around the turn of the century (1900) there was a restriction of no Female harvest.  In the year 1912 a 3” Spike Law was also implemented to help protect the female deer.  They also gave us some history on License sales.  Total Big Game licenses sold in 2005 were 630,000. That’s down from 900,000 in the year 1990. The average age last year of a license buyer was 49 years old.  We need to promote hunting!!! We need to get the young teenagers interested in fishing, hunting and trapping.  For each new sportsperson recruited NYS loses two older ones. In 5 years NYS DEC feels that this Deer Management tool will be gone if the license sales keep dropping.  Discussed Pennsylvania’s Antler Restriction Plan.   Proposed antler restriction benefits: Hunters will see more bucks during hunting season after the first year.  Larger bucks will be harvested after the second year.  Increase hunter’s satisfaction!!  This was done in the DMU 3C & 3J areas (Ulster County) last fall.  Information is being reviewed from last fall’s harvest in these areas. Currently there are 150 different areas within NYS whom have these pilot programs.  In a normal harvest the numbers are 70% yearling bucks, 25% 2 ½ year old bucks and 5% between 3 to 5 years old.   It’s like the old saying: If you do what you’ve always done than you get what you always got.  This might be a good reason to promote this program.


  Most of the guys at that meeting supported the idea of trying something like this for Schoharie County so Ray Zeh & Doug Handy set up the following meeting on March 10th at the Schoharie County Office Building.  This meeting included the following representatives:

1. Carlton Hatch – Delaware Co.

2.  Walt/Joan Benneth - Greene Co.

3. Tom Story – Greene Co.

4. Kevin Busch - Albany Co.

5. Harold Palmer – New York State Conservation Council & Otsego Co.

6. Mike Brandow – Town of Conesville Supervisor

7. Earl VanWormer III – Town of Esperance & Chairman Scho.Co. Board of Supervisors

8. Craig Wrightman - Otsego County Federation of Sportsmen’s Clubs

9. Ron Loiacond – Otsego County Sportsmen

10. David Wood – West Futon Rod & Gun Club

11. Dick Henry – New York State DEC Big Game Manager Region 4

12. Doug Handy - Schoharie NYS Bow Hunters

13. Ray Zeh – President of Schoharie County Conservation Association

14. Jeff Piel – NYSDC Sportsmen Educations Manager 

This meeting was assembled to investigate the possibility of creating a Deer Antler Restriction Pilot Program for areas 4F, 4G, & 4H and also possibly 4A Deer Management Units.  The main goal of changing or increasing antler restrictions is to increase the number of older bucks in the herd and balance the sex ratio of adult deer.  To do so requires restraint in the harvest of bucks.  Harvest standards, which seek to protect button bucks, yearlings and in many cases some 2 ½ or older bucks are typically employed.  The criteria needed to accomplish this vary from area to area due to the differences in habitat quality. 


Over the next several months informational sheets along with a survey sheet will be made available to all local sports clubs, the SCCA Sportsmen Booth at the Cobleskill Fair, areas where hunting licenses are sold and local Sporting dealers such at Barlows, Good Gun Buys, Wal-Marts, Archery Connection, and Strack’s Archery John Warner’s Sports shop to mention a few.   These surveys will be collected and evaluated to see what the Sportsmen & Sportswomen want.  Several sportsmen feel that this is a no-brainer, a win-win scenario for all hunters.  It doesn’t cost anything extra, it’s available to everyone, and it creates at least 70% more bucks after the buy in period and the same number of available bucks (those that meet the criteria for harvest).  Most the hunters will still have the opportunities to harvest does to better balance the buck-to-doe ratio and balance deer numbers with habitat.  The program that is being surveyed will be a three points on a side, although 16-year-old hunters would be allowed to take any buck.  We believe that hunters would rather bag a big buck that a fork-horn or spike.  This proposal would create that opportunity quickly.  Hunters would have to give it a chance with the two year buy in period.  Larger, older-age bucks are the result, not the objective of Quality Deer Management. 

Blenheim Power Authority Management Task Force: The Life Extension Rebuild Project is on plan.  The low level intakes were repaired last winter with the removal of 120 cubic yards of muck & stumps clearing the two 48” lines, which go thru the dirt dam.  These are used to maintain the flow of water, which comes from up stream.   This minimum water flow is mandated by New York State DEC.  The NYPA is looking for help rebuilding the walkway around the Wetlands area. 7500 trout (Tiger & Rainbow) will be stocked between the Upper & Lower reservoirs during the month of April.  Steve Lawrence wants the SUNY Cobleskill to do a project (Fish Sampling) on Mine Kill Creek.  NYS DEC again supplied 40,000 walleye fingerlings for stocking Otsego Lake.  They are trying to control water clarity.  The next Wildlife Task Force meeting will be schedule in April at the Power Authority.

  New York State Conservation Council, Inc.   POC: Harold Palmer, President 607- 638-9013; 

Wally John, Legislative VP 518-479-2485;  Howie Cushing, Exec. Program Director 518-674-2961

The New York State Conservation Council is the oldest statewide conservation organization in New York, started in 1933 by sportsmen/conservationists to make sure that our natural resources are protected and used and managed wisely, and to fight for sportsmen’s rights.  This tradition continues today, with the help of volunteers.

The New York State Conservation Counsel is a non-profit, non-governmental conservation education organization that is tax exempt under section 501©(3).

GOAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL PREAMBLE: The Purpose for which this corporation was founded:

· To aid in the formation and establishment of sound policies and practices designated to conserve, protect, restore and perpetuate forests and wildlife and scenic and recreational areas with especial regard to the state of New York, to the general end that the present and succeeding generations may continue to enjoy and to use these great natural resources.

· To coordinate and stimulate the efforts of individuals and organizations interested in conservation in the State of New York and to interest and educate people of the state with respect to conservation.

· To represent the sportsmen conservationists of the state with special reference to the enforcement of the Conservation Law and the administration of the Conservation Fund.

2006 NYSCC Legislative Meeting held in Albany on March 13 - Voting Tally: Attended by Ray Zeh, Ed Zamjohn and Mike Zeh.  Wally John, the NYSCC Legislative President answered questions on each legislative bill.  There were representatives from all Regions except Region 1.  Each paying association is given the right to one vote for support/oppose or abstain on each Legislative Bill.  These tallies are given to all State Legislators. 

Bill Number 

Description

A1814A/ S6682
Sales Pan Fish



Support w/amendment to include Purchase and Sale

A9774


Dogs Length of Tie Time

Support 

A7711/ S4914

Coyotes Permits


Support

A7784


Pistol Acquisition


Oppose

A47905

Pistol Ranges



Abstain

A7989


Firearm Ballistic ID


Support

48017


Striped Bass



Abstain

A8257 / S3312
Extension Archery Season

Support w/amendment to add Crossbow

A9200 


Deer Feeding 



Oppose

A9264


Stunning/Electrocution

Oppose

A9272


Firearms on Bus


Oppose

A9283 / S6356
EPF Deposit



Support

A9306


Paint Ball



Oppose

A9311


ATV Use



Abstain

A9324 


Forest Management Plans

Support

A9468


Deer Task Force


Oppose

A9507A

Prohibit Hunting in Nassau

Oppose

A9677


Firearm License Require

Oppose

A9789


Free Licenses



Oppose

A9909 / S6321
Deer Task Force


Oppose

A10072

Discharge of Firearm


Oppose

A10192

Crossbow Junior BG Sq

Abstain

A10197

Free License Disabled


Oppose

S4311


ECOs




Support

S5288


Forest Fire Expense


Support

S5516 


Closed Fishing Area


Support

S6296


Free License Disable


Oppose

S6304


Special License Plates


Oppose

S6513


Rifles Chautaugua Cty

Support

S6757


Rifles Steuben Cty


Support

A9951


Nuisance Deer



Oppose

A7740


Advertisement Showing Origin
Support

Sportsman’s March On Albany was scheduled for March 14th at 9:00AM in the Legislative Office Building, downtown Albany.   Bill Nelson, Dave Wood, Willy Karlou, Ray Zeh, Ray Lawyer and Ed Zamjohn traveled into Albany to meet with the following Legislative Representatives.  Senator Seward/ Duncan Davis, Assemblyman Tonko, Assemblyman Hooker/Mike Miller, and Assemblyman Caneitrari/Bethany Schumann.  

We need letter sent into the legislation on the following bills. You can send then through the NYSCC:

New York State Conservation Council  8 East Main St., Ilion, New York 13357-1899

A-1815A / S-1536 To allow 14 & 15 year old young adults to hunt big game with a gun.

A-1537 / S-120  To allow young adults to hunt big game with a bow.

A-1536 / S-2742 To allow young adults to handle handguns during lawful hunting and on a range during training or competition.

A-895, Amends the definition of disguised gun to include certain guns that are designed and intended to appear to be a toy gun, has advanced to 3rd reading.

A-4515A, Establishes the "Police Officer Safety Act of 2005"; expands the definition of armor piercing ammunition and bans possession of armor piercing ammunition and exploding bullets, has been amended an resubmitted to Codes.

S-6615, Authorizes optional hands-on safety training for pistol license applicants in the county of Westchester, and S-6616, Authorizes the county clerk to grant pistol license amendments in county of Westchester, have been introduced by Spano to Codes.

A1990 / S698 Allows the DEC to create standards to legalized the crossbow.

The Annual Spring meeting for the NY Conservation Council will be held on the 28, 29 & 30 of April. 
Ithaca Gun brought – Now made in Upper Sandusky, Ohio - Back in business: It's now known as Ithaca Guns USA-for more information check out website http://www.ithacagunsusa.com/
NYSCC Region 4:  Spring meeting will be held at SUNY Cobleskill  March 18th in the Garden Room located in the Champlain Hall.  The cost will be $15 for morning Danish/coffee & lunch. 

Directions:  Most delegates have made it to Borealis before.  So continue past Borealis headed West on Rte 7.  Go through the entire Village of Cobleskill on Rte. 7 West.  The campus will be on your left.  Turn left at the SUNY Cobleskill black granite sign on the West end of campus at the red light before the Hess station.  Immediately past Fake Hall (large concrete dorm closest to road) enter into the parking lot on left and park closest to Champlin Hall, a lower building at the front of this large parking lot.  Region 4 meeting is on the ground floor of this building.  There will be signs to direct you.

From I-88: If you are coming in from I-88 get off at Exit 21 and follow signs for SUNY Cobleskill.  Head East on Rt 7.  Take a right at the red light after the Hess station.  Immediately past Fake Hall (large concrete dorm closest to road) enter into the parking lot on left and park closest to Champlin Hall, a lower building at the front of this large parking lot.  Region 4 meeting is on the ground floor of this building.  There will be signs to direct you.

 Big push on the Buck A Member program to help the Council get back on its feet financially.   Also the council would like to see an increase in membership applications.  For Guardian the cost is $25, Defender $60, and life $250.  For more info please call 315-894-3302.  The Council is sponsoring a Legislative Bill to lower the legal age for hunting with a gun to 14 for big game.  New York State is one of the few that doesn’t allow this.    There was a meeting for all nine counties in Region 4 with our Legislators January 31st 9:00 AM Liberty Café in Albany.  Wally John is the point of contact.  There is a possibility of three new Deer Management Units, (4F, 4G and 4H) opening up for Bear Hunting for this coming season.    

Club Reports:

SUNY Cobleskill College Report – 11th Annual Fish & Wildlife Festival will be held April 29th from 10AM to 4PM.  The event will be held at the SUNY Cobleskill’s Frederic R. Bennett Activity Center/Ski Lodge.  Components of the festival are animal exhibitors, representatives from natural resource organizations, youth fishing derby, turkey calling contest, photography contest, fish fry, and chicken BBQ.  For more information contact Mark Evertz (315-952-0171 or e-mail EevertzM841@Cobleskill.edu   

Scholarship winners - SCCA have approved 4 scholarships. Motion made by Mike Zeh to pay half up front and second half on presentation.  Second by Bill Nelson. Mark Cornwell has the application. 

Keryn Sheridan a student at SUNY Cobleskill majoring in wildlife management is starting a project with which she will be studying the food habits of coyotes by examining the stomach contents and scat. She would like some help from local sportspersons to obtain some coyote carcasses.  Her mailing address is:  Bouck Hall Box 1693, 107 Schenectady Avenue Cobleskill, NY 12043   Alternative Email: grumpybear329@comcast.net Home Phone: (518) 255-6976 Cell Phone: (781) 420-9881     

Summit Sno Riders:    Trail Fund Raid - The NYS draft Budget proposes to raid of $2.5 Million.  We need to send letters into our NYS Legislators opposing the money being transfer to the General Fund from funds received by the registrations of Snowmoblies.  Elections of club officers were held March 13.  There were 78 entries despite very limited snow for the Catskill Area Hospice & Palliative Care Poker Run.  When combined with the merchandise auction followed by the ham diner, $1951.00 was raised.   The lucky Numbers Game held in December raised $2028, which will help make payments on the new snow groomer.     Next meeting will be April 10  7:00 PM at the Summit Conservation Club.  Any other info needed contact Dave Toborg at 295-8554 or dtoborg@midtel.net  or go to club’s website.  www.summitsnoriders.homestead.com/summitsnoriders.html    
Coby Fish & Game Club: The next meeting will be held April 3rd.   

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Have one application for Camp Colby, the NYS DEC camp.  Ages 12-14   There was over 150 youths attending archery shoots on Saturday mornings. 78 trophies along with 20 tee-shirts were handed out at the Archery Banquet on March 11th.  Also given were two compound Bows which were purchased from the $500 donated by Hannay Reel, Westerlo.  Hunter safety Course will be held April 17, 18, 19 Registration April 10, 7-9 PM.  POC Bob Britton.  Trap machine has been repaired, will start trap shoots 6 PM to 11PM on April 28th.  One new member voted in. Dues are due by the March meeting and have to be paid by the May meeting.  Black Powder Shoots 1st Sunday of each month. December 2006 Raffle tickets will be available at the April Meeting. For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  Website is back up and running!!!!!!!

Schoharie County Ridge-runners (Formerly the Struttin’ Hens): Annual Fund Raiser will be held April 22 at Boreali’s in Howe Cave on RT 7 starting at 6:00 PM.  Ticket information call (518) 673-3965.   This organization has now become part of the National Wild Turkey Federation. Meetings are now held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at Liz Reinhart home residence - 256 Melick Rd. Canajoharie, NY 13317

Whitetails Unlimited –Schoharie Co. Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited did have a meeting on March 6th and the   same slate of officers was elected.  Website is www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: The club wanted to apply for an AANR to build a new snowmobile trail and parking area on the “Panther Creek Farm” The Hamm Acquisition.  They also propose a new sign at Looking Glass Pond.  This was checked out and DEC felt the sign was OK the way it is.  Because of restrictions, which the 20 year plan (Eminence UMP) has placed on the projects, the Panther Creek Farm parking area, a new sign for the Looking Glass Pond have been delayed.  Only maintenance can be done by the club.  An AANR needs to be approved before improvements can be done. The Ice Fishing Derby was held with over 50 participants with Lee Marsh; again a winner from the past caught the largest fish.  Raffle tickets still available.  All tickets must be turned in by April 4th, the drawing date. 

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:20 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/
The next meeting will be held at the Curtis Mott Hall at SUNY Cobleskill College Thursday, March 23rd at 7:00 PM[image: image3.png]
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